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Kingsgrove North High School 

The Way North 

Principal’s Report 
 

As we come to the close of another year I would like to look back and reflect on some of the 

great  

programs and events that have taken place this year. Before I do this, I would like to               

congratulate and acknowledge Ms Bilali who has been promoted to Principal at Bankstown 

Girls High School. Ms Bilali has for the past two years been relieving Deputy at Punchbowl Boys 

High School even though she has still been attached to our school. She has been a great asset 

for our school and made a major contribution to its success and we know she will continue to do 

this in her new role at Bankstown Girls. 

 

This year the successes for our school have continued with the very pleasing HSC results that 

have recently come out. Our students have continued to work hard in several areas and this has 

been reflected across the community and with the feedback that I have been receiving. 

 

Our major events this year have again been an outstanding success with the Open Night in  

February as well as the Showcase, COS band, Presentation Evening, Orientation Day to name a 

few. 

 

Our students have again represented our school with pride and success and established an   

excellent reputation in the community and every time they have been on an excursion. 

 

In terms of upgrades and new infrastructure this year I can report that over 98% of our school has 

now been painted both internally and externally. I am please to see staff upgrading their rooms 

and making the learning environment more inviting for students and this is the feedback that I 

have been receiving. We have installed new seating and more pergolas for shade, opened the 

STEM room and Technology centre as well as upgrading other computer rooms with new 

benches.  

 

All classrooms have interactive boards for using technology in their teaching and as we go to 

print the new memorial garden is also about to be completed. The outdoor education area with 

the Greenhouse is up and running and a work station for students will be build during the holiday 

break. The new basketball courts have also been getting plenty of usage. 

 

In the area of teaching and learning staff have been busy developing new programs and a lot 

of work has been done in the area of Professional Development for staff with an executive   

conference held in September that focused on Instructional Leadership. 

 

Other programs include Wize Up, Girls day, Top Blokes, weekly drumming circles and life ready 

course. Our SRC and Prefects have also been active in organising activities and assisting with 

school events. We also had Padstow TAFE do some work for us during the year with the building 

of 2 new shelters for the oval. 

 

There are many more projects planned for 2019 with some of these about to commence in the 

holidays. The back carpark will be asphalted, the indoor soccer  court about to commence 
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construction as well. New seating will be placed in the main quad and a mini grandstand with a 

cover built at the eastern side of the oval. 

 

A new senior study area also developed in the library this is also underway, while each faculty 

will have a specialised room (focal point in the school for that faculty) developed as well. The 

upgrade of technology in each classroom will continue which will mean that every room in the 

school will have IT facilities. A new garden will also be developed at the front of the school with 

an Asian theme. 

 

Finally, on November 30 we had a visit from the Deputy Secretary Mr Murat Dizdar who spent 

the morning visiting various classroom and talking to students. He was very impressed with our 

school and relayed this back to the Secretary of the Department Mr Mark Scott. It was an       

excellent endorsement of our school and the work that both staff and students do. 

 

I would like to end by thanking my staff for all their hard work this year as well as the school ex-

ecutive and Deputies.  I would also like to wish everyone a happy Christmas and a safe holiday 

break and I look forward to celebrating the schools 60th anniversary in 2019 

 

Angelo Stasos 

Principal 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Final YEAR 10 report 2018 
What a big year, this cohort has finished their Stage 5 ROSA. The NSW       

syllabuses state what     students at each stage are expected to learn. A to 

E grade scales describe how well students have achieved. Congratulations 

to these students to worked hard to achieve their personal best. Also to 

those who received awards on Presentation night for academic, sporting 

and/or consistent effort.  

Many engaged in extra curricula activities and represented the school in both sporting and 

leadership programs. Well done. 

Next year is the beginning of their final years at school; stage 6 (Preliminary HSC and their HSC). 

One thing that is easy to forget is that while the HSC is usually a definite focal point of anxiety, 

your teen is simultaneously experiencing a whole lot of other challenges associated with simply 

being a teenager. Such as, asserting their independence from parents, dealing with relationship 

issues and just going through the run of the mill identity crisis! 

It is important that you help your child keep this year in perspective – it’s fine to encourage them 

to give it their best shot, but if they don’t get the marks they want it’s not the end of the world – 

there are many, many pathways to success in life, and believe it or not, life will go on after year 

12. 

Remember, the new senior uniform entails a navy pant or skirt with a white shirt and black    

leather school shoe. These can be purchased from the school uniform shop which will be open 

Monday – Thursday 21-24th and Tuesday 29th January respectively between 9am-3pm. 

 

May you all have a happy and safe holiday? Mrs Varvaressos (Yr 10 Advisor) 
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From the English Faculty 

 
Well done to all Year 7 who participated in the Reading Challenge for 2018. Congratulations to 

Isabella Yan of 7 Adelaide in taking out the prize for most books read by an individual student 

and well done to 7 Melbourne, winning the coveted end of year Pizza Party. A huge thank you 

to Mrs Faros for organising this great activity.  

 

Meanwhile, in the last few weeks of Term 4 the English Faculty have been focusing on develop-

ing the creative writing skills of our students.  Pupils from all grades have been furiously writing 

poems and short stories and we have been inundated with some fantastic responses. Another 

huge thank you to Mrs Pyliotis for organising this valuable competition.  It is now my pleasure to 

publish the winners of ‘The Write Stuff’ English Competition.  

 

Mr Kennedy 

Year 7 Report 
We've reached the end of the year. First year of high school is complete!! 

Students received their Yearly Reports on Thursday 13th December so by now you should 

have had a good look at your child's performance over the course of the year. This would 

be a good time to talk to your child about setting goals for next year and putting strategies 

in place to help them achieve those goals. Our students tend to perform better at school 

when there is a healthy relationship between parents and the teachers. It helps keep them 

accountable. So please, feel free to discuss any concerns you may have (behaviour in 

class, homework completion, academic progress etc) with our staff by calling the school. 

  

On December 4th, ninety Year 7 students went out on excursion to the Mt Annan Botanical 

Gardens. It was a lovely day out in the fresh air. The students' behaviour was excellent, so 

much so that the rangers from the park congratulated me on their mature attitude and 

pleasant dispositions. The rangers also rang our Principal, praising our students, which made 

me very proud indeed! 

  

The "Super Duper Reading Challenge" has also come to an end. The class that collectively 

read the most novels and won the competition were 7 Melbourne. They earned a "super 

duper" class party for their efforts, complete with pizza, drinks, sweets and lots of fun and 

laughter! I'd also like to congratulate Isabella Yan from 7 Adelaide who individually read the 

most novels by any one student during the challenge. She earned a special award at our 

Presentation Evening Ceremony on Wednesday 12th December.  

Also, two students from Year 7 won the school's writing competition, "The Write Stuff". The 

theme this year was "For the love of..." The two students who won were Alyzza P. for her story 

and Tiana C. for her poem. The impressive thing, apart from the sophisticated quality of their 

work, is that the girls beat students from Years 8 and 9 to win their prizes. They were also 

awarded their prizes at our Presentation Evening ceremony.  

  

To my beautiful Year 7s, have a wonderful break! Stay safe and re-charge because next 

year we get to do it all over again! To those who celebrate Christmas, from my family to 

ours, eat drink and be merry!!! See you all next year!!!!! 

 

Angela Faros 
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Junior prose winner  

 
For the Love of Murder! 

 

A stab victim, a car, and a serial killer; what would be the worst scenario possible? 

 

The bright moon hung overhead, spying on the little humans doing their chores and activities, 

the pitch-black sky increasing its luminosity. A song echoed throughout the desolate street, a 

voice singing along joyfully. 

 

“Say, how long are you gonna stay at Germany, Sabrina?” questioned Meredith, who turned 

down the volume of the radio (reporting of some serial killer on the loose--wasn’t concerning to 

them), her brown eyes fleeting to the said person before moving back to the road. Sabrina 

simply shrugged, too busy looking outside to answer and also, because she was too tired and in 

need of desperate rest. Nathan had fallen asleep at the backseat (a luxury Sabrina wished she 

had), now snoring so loudly that Meredith had to drown him out with music. 

 

“Where’d you app--” A scream interrupted Sabrina’s question as the car screeched to the halt 

but the damage was already done when they heard the unmistakable thud of a body. Sabrina 

had held onto the handle of the roof and Meredith had clenched the steering wheel tightly in 

her hands, both eyes wide and jaws dropped. Nathan now wide awake, peered over to the 

front, asking a question that was on everyone’s mind: 

 

“What just happened?” 

 

Meredith began to stutter, trying to find a logical situation before concluding that they should 

check what they hit. Perhaps it was a possum or feral animal, that would be the best case sce-

nario. Everyone stepped out of the car, stumbling to the hood of the car where a gasping male 

was collapsed on the ground, thick blood pooling around him. “Oh, my God, oh, my God,” Sa-

brina repeated, hands raised to her face but she couldn’t bring herself to cover her eyes that 

were already leaking out tears. Her blue eyes raked over the body, lingering on the kitchen 

knife protruding from his abdomen. 

 

“Look.” Nathan pointed at the sharp object that now had everyone’s attention, finger shaking. 

A crackle of leaves broke their trance as a figure was standing to their left, their hands caked 

with blood before they began to bolt towards the three. “Get, get in the car!” Nobody knew 

who exactly said it but nonetheless followed the command. 

 

--------- 

 

“That’s all I remember,” Sabrina whispered out, voice hoarse with tears. The interrogator nod-

ded, neatly writing down notes before excusing Sabrina from the interrogation room. 
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“Thank you for your cooperation, Ms. Riemann. We’ll contact you if we need your assistance 

again, good afternoon.” The woman, known as Kayley, began to pack up before exiting the 

room, leaving Sabrina alone to her thoughts. Life, that was supposed to go uphill after graduat-

ing, quickly went downhill after that incident. The friendship between the three also became 

strained, no one having the energy to support each other when they had a hard time doing it 

themselves. 

 

Sabrina left the police station, deciding to just head home straight away after the tiring interac-

tion. She felt the security cameras focus on her like predatory eyes following her every move, 

noting her paranoid behaviour. Her mother decided to let the trip to Germany linger a bit to let 

Sabrina recover from that experience to which she was eternally grateful for. 

 

The trip was supposed to take place two weeks ago so she could visit her family but it had been 

pushed back to two days from now, when the last interview was scheduled and the Riemann 

family was given the green light to leave the country. Sabrina’s phone vibrated in her pocket 

and she fished it out to see that it was her mother calling her. Accepting the call, she muttered 

out many ‘okays’  and ‘I’m alright’ before ending the call. Her call log was full of her mother’s 

name, ringing every five minutes. Lately, her mother had been so overprotective that Sabrina 

felt like she was choking.  

Her house soon appeared in her sight, the brown, shedding paint covering the walls. The garden 

was nurtured to the fullest, flowers blooming in different, bold colours. Stepping up onto the ve-

randa, Sabrina jigged the doorknob with her key, unlocking it and walking in, not forgetting to 

lock the door. Jogging up to her room, she flopped onto her bed and flipped open her laptop, 

opening Facebook to chat with the people she needed most. 

 

Hey you guys can we talk? She texted on the chat that they normally used previously. She had 

calmed down externally after the experience but the overwhelming guilt and horror had taken 

home in her stomach. Minutes passed but it felt like hours while she stared at the empty chat 

log. 

 

About what, Nathan replied, keeping his messages short and blunt as always. Sabrina couldn’t 

help but smile as she was reminded of the olden days. 

 

The accident I need to let go of some stuff maybe you should too 

 

Sure, whatever, Meredith finally contributed to the conversation. If you were to ask who was the 

most traumatised, Meredith would surely be your answer. She blamed herself since she was driv-

ing the car despite everyone else telling her the opposite.  

 

And then it came all spilling out like an overflowing sink, the three sharing their guilt, shame and 

anxiety over the internet. 
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What if they target us? The man who we saw with the blood, Nathan had asked, disrupting the 

flow of the interaction. 

 

But he doesn’t even know us, Meredith countered yet the fear grew bigger and bigger after the 

realisation. 

 

Sabrina’s mum’s car number plate 

 

That statement alone struck fear into everyone but most importantly Sabrina. The said person 

swallowed nervously before typing out a message, hoping to quench the lump of terror in her 

heart. 

 

Come on guys I’ll be in Germany by the time the person can find me 

 

Sabrina never arrived at Germany. 

 

By Alyzza P 

 

——————————————————————————————————————————————-- 

Junior poetry winner  

 
For the love of losing him 

 

I was a waste of your time 

I wasn’t good enough 

We shared all our secrets 

You helped me when life got tough 

 

So, I say sorry 

I’ll give it all back 

Late night conversations 

Calls that got off track 

 

I’ll give back our friendship 

You can have a fresh start 

You were everything I could ever want 

Kind, funny and smart 
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I’ll miss it all 

You always knew what to say 

Your words of encouragement  

You brightened my day 

 

Your sarcasm killed my anger 

You know how to make things right 

I spilled my problems to you  

You listened all night 

 

You kept me on my feet 

You helped me persevere when I wasn’t strong 

I feel the need to say it again 

I’m truly sorry if I’ve done you any wrong 

 

You have found another girl 

This all feels like a race 

I’m running out of breath 

I’m always second place 

 

I’m being so cliché   

I’m just another one of those heartbroken girls 

He’s the guy with the braces 

I’m the girl with the curls 

 

Guess this is my goodbye 

You got me to where I am now 

You were an amazing friend 

Standing ovation, take a bow 

 

By Tiana C. 

——————————————————————————————————————————————-- 

Senior poetry winner  

For the Love of… 

 

For the love of all that’s holy, 

why must I be cold and angsty.  

Feels like the world is crumbling around me,  

as my dreams sink to the bottom of the sea. 

Though my mind is clear and filtered, 
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 and my thoughts are strong and bolstered, 

I can’t help by give a confession, 

as I am pressured by the dark beast of depression. 

My tears he drinks, my pain he eats, 

limiting from any great feats. 

Combined with his brother, the inferiority complex,  

gifted to me by my recent ex. 

Sprinkle in some jealousy and anxiety,  

along with some mood swings and vanity,  

one would make a concoction for grief and strife,  

that may endanger one’s own life.  

No one can easily escape me, unless with love and certainty,  

my impact is important and irrationally immense,  

my name is ‘teenager’ also known as ‘adolescence’. 

By Bianco Z. 

—————————————————————————————————————————————- 

Senior prose winner 

For the love of 

My foot steps on a small rock causing me to slip and grip harder on to the railing behind me. I 

watch as the rock plummets below to the raging traffic. My vision starts to blur and I can feel 

my heart pounding in my chest. 

 

The cold wind whips my long hair obscuring my face. I loosen my grip on the railing and lean 

forward just as a loud NO is screamed. 

 

My hands grip on to the railings like clamps as I turn to see where the noise has come from. 

“Claire?” I croak. She raises her hands up slowly and moves closer. 

 

“You need to get down.” She says taking more steps towards me. 

 

My face turns sour as it dawn’s on me as to why she is here. 

 

“So this is what it takes for you to see me?” I scream at her. She freezes shock evident on her 

face. 

 

“You can’t stop me I’ve made up my mind.” I say turning back to the ledge. 

 

“Why are you doing this?” She says with such pain I force myself to turn around. Her face is a 

river of tears as she looks up at me pleadingly.  

 

“Nobody cares for me I will not be missed” I state matter of factually. But her reaction surprises 

me, as her features change to that of anger. 

 

“NO ONE WILL MISS YOU!? FOR THE LOVE OF GOD HOW SELFISH CAN YOU BE!” She screams.  
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I’m stunned into silence; this was not what I was expecting. I had prepared myself for the  

situation that someone may try to stop me but selfish? This is something I did not expect. 

Claire takes a few steps forward as she realises her words have affected me. 

 

“Did you not think about how doing this would affect your family, how it would break them  

inside. How I would feel.” She is in an arm’s length to me now. 

 

I shake my head no she’s just saying this to try to stop me; I have made up my mind. I look up at 

her my eyes full of tears now as well. 

 

“I’m sorry” I say as I completely let go of the railing closing my eyes. But the pain of impact I had 

braced for does not come. I look up to see Claire struggling to grip on to my arm. 

 

“Stop let go your going to fall.” I say trying to shake her free, as her nails bite into my arm  

making me wince.  

 

“NO” she screams shaking her head as her tears fall onto my face. 

 

“Claire pleas” I plead she looks me in the eyes “let me go” I say. She looks at me with horror. 

“You need to let me go and live your life.” I croak. 

 

She stares at me for a few moments before saying. “I’m sorry” and with that she jumps over the 

railing still griping my arm. She pulls me into her hugging me so hard it hurts. 

 

“I love you.” she whispers. 

By Trisha M. 

——————————————————————————————————————————————- 

University of Wollongong (UOW) and the St George Dragons ran Energise, Lead Succeed    

Workshop for ten of our year 12 academic leaders amongst sixteen other high schools. Our    

students met Brian Johnston CEO of St George Illawarra Dragons, retired football player Ben 

Creagh, academics of UOW and keynote speakers, most inspirational Marlee Silva from the   

Indigenous community. Our students     

represented our school with integrity. What 

a great  day! 
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An update from the HT Administration- 

 
During our recent Year 12 meeting, all students received their 2019 Higher School 

Certificate, Rules and Procedures booklet from NESA and signed their 2019 Confirmation of 

Entry document. I encourage Year 12 students to thoroughly read important notices that 

are sent from NESA about the year ahead and regularly check their student NESA portals to 

update personal information that may change during the holiday period.  

 

Year 10 have recently completed All My Own Work. Mr Nick Kennedy (Head Teacher 

English) had organised for this to happen. The completion of this module is a NESA 

requirement and I am now able to enrol our 2019 Year 11 cohort 

into NESA at the beginning of next year.  

 

Finally, I would like to inform all parents that if you would like your 

student to be enrolled in scripture next year you will need to 

complete, sign and return the permission note to the school.    

 

I wish all the KNHS families have a wonderful holiday period.  

 

Miss Dimitra Tsiotsioras  

Head Teacher Administration  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 12 Special Education Graduation 

 

 
On Friday 6th November we said farewell to our year 12 Special Education students in a 

memorable graduation ceremony hosted by Fridays Café. They are a wonderfully diverse 

group of young adults who have been a pleasure to teach. They will be greatly missed 

and we wish them all well in their future endeavours.  
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Social Science Faculty News 
 

It’s been another busy year for the Social Science Faculty. I have enjoyed my time as the     

Acting Head Teacher, and look forward to continuing in this role next year. As a faculty, we 

have faced the introduction of a new 7-10 Geography syllabus and the need to develop new  

teaching programs as a result.  Much time has been spent on ensuring these programs not only 

meet NESA requirements, but also the needs of students at Kingsgrove North.  

 

Students have been involved in a number of activities to challenge them, and to reinforce 

classroom learning. These have included excursions to the Georges River National Park 

(wetlands management), Cronulla Beach (coastal management), Downing Centre Courts, 

NSW Parliament House and the Reserve Bank. Through the Social Science Faculty, students  

have had the opportunity to be entered into the Geography Competition, as well as the       

University of Newcastle Business Plan Challenge and the Plan Your Own Enterprise Competition. 

In addition, Year 10 Commerce students participated in the Whitlam Institute (Western Sydney 

University) workshops on the importance of political and civic engagement. Under the         

guidance of Miss Papadopoulos, Year 9 Commerce students set up food stalls to promote the 

$20 Boss program. It was a most enjoyable event, with students developing entrepreneurial skills, 

whilst also supporting a worthy cause. The Sharemarket Game Competition was another event 

that showcased the talents of some budding future investors.  

 

In terms of staffing, I would like to thank Ms Habashy who has done an excellent job, filling in for 

Ms Kabbara from Term 2. In November, we had the happy event of Ms Kallitsis giving birth to a 

baby girl - a very exciting time. I would like to thank Ms Kiprovski for taking on Ms Kallitsis’ classes 

for the latter part of Term 4.  We look forward to working with both Ms Kipovski and Ms Habashy 

in 2019.  

 

 Finally, I would like to congratulate Ms Papadopoulos on her appointment to Sylvania High 

School. Ms Papadopoulos has been at KNHS for 28 years and has made many valuable       

contributions at both the faculty and whole school level. We wish her all the best, as she starts 

on a new journey in her career in education. Thank you for all your hard work. 

 

Have a great holiday break and see you next year.  

Seasons Greetings, 

 

Mrs D. Tsitsos 

Acting Head Teacher – Social Science 

Alma R. our current Sport Captain was invited to complete in an                

international athletic meeting in the US and Canada. Alma completed in 

the 200, 400 and 800 metres and achieved a 1st place (gold medal) 2 silver 

medals (2nd place) and a bronze (3rd place) at the 2 competitions. Alma 

was sponsored by Frutex Australia who are great supporters and sponsors of 

our school. We would like to acknowledge and thank Peter Magiros and his 

family for their continued support of our school and students.  
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Year 5/6 Orientation Day Programming in Javascript and Python with Mrs Cazouris 

 
On Tuesday 4th December 2018 Mr Cazouris had the pleasure of introducing students to fun 

coding projects in javascript and Python. There were two groups from Bexley North Primary 

School and One Group from Mcallums Hill. The projects offered were Dance Party 1 and 2 from 

Code.Org and The Turtle Race from Code Club Australia. 

 

Bexley North students learnt about the transition from block- based coding to text based coding 

and analysed the syntax, functions and variables from an example provided. Students now 

know what to look for when using text-based programming languages. Most students from 

Bexley North Primary School completed Dance Party 1 and 2 from code.org, received           

certificates and continued onto coding the Turtle Race in Python which is a text-based          

programming language. Students created their accounts in Trinket and have now the            

opportunity to continue programming in Python at their school or even at home. 

 

Mcallums Hill students were introduced to Code.Org. They were so excited because they      

created their accounts and worked on block-based coding. The project was Dance Party.    

Students got to code sprites doing dance moves and learnt how to import variables, functions, 

measures and so on. This lesson made a big difference to these students as it opened a world of 

coding which they can take back to their school and continue. This will make their transitions to 

High School easier as they will be faced with Digital Technologies in year 7 and 8 where coding 

is a major part of. 

 

All Students had lots of fun and were very thankful for their coding learning experience with Mrs 

Cazouris. 
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Operation Christmas Child- A year 9 Commerce Initiative 

 
By Maria Papadopoulos- Year 9 Commerce teacher 

 

Year 9 Commerce students used funds from sales generated on Commerce Day - $20 Boss to 

buy gifts for children living in poverty in neighbouring Papua New Guinea, so they can            

experience the joy of receiving this Christmas.  

 

Operation Christmas Child is a unique project of Samaritans Purse (An International Relief Fund), 

bringing God’s hope and joy to children in desperate situations. Many senior students also      

embraced the project by becoming a group leader.  Each introduced the project to their   

community; raising awareness about poverty. They collected gifts and money and became 

group leaders encouraging others to be involved. Students further developed communication 

and leadership skills embracing values of social justice and equity. They can use this project in 

their application for early entry into university.   

 

A total of 80 boxes were purchased by Year 9 Commerce Students that were filled by 

Kingsgrove North High School students, staff and members of the community.  

 

 https://www.samaritanspurse.org.au/operation-christmas-child/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Where can students get to put into practice learning taking place in the class room, have the 

opportunity to gain real work experience and secure a part time job whilst studying for their 

HSC?  

 

By Maria Papadopoulos- VET Retail Service Teacher 

 

Retail Service students enjoyed two weeks of work placement. Thank you to the generous     

employers who mentored them and their teachers for supporting them in catching up with class 

work. Some highlights include; Suzie and Julie got themselves and our school’s name on the 

Digital Camera House website and the employer praised the students most highly for their      

enthusiasm, knowledge and positive work ethic.  Their team, from Technical Journalists,         

Marketing, Graphic Designers, Sales Associates, Managers, Trainers, Buyers and Warehouse 

mentored our Retail Service students, providing them a most rewarding experience. 

  

Angela and Jafferen organised their own work placement at Woolworths Campsie, where they 

were offered a job after Christmas! Adam is becoming more experienced having worked at 

Ice Roselands and Target Roselands. Lucy organised her own work placement at Best and Less 

Bankstown, where she also was offered employment. Belinda and Emma enjoyed working at 

Coles Ashfield and Christian and Christina at Hard Rock Café Darling Harbour and Mitre 10  

Marrickville. Samantha, Theodoro and Tia are using employment with their current employer to 

seek recognition of prior knowledge.   

 

https://www.samaritanspurse.org.au/operation-christmas-child/
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Hearing about their experience in; designing a product for sale, phone sales, customer service, 

picking transfers for the stores, handling customer complaints, updating pixel codes, comparing 

prices, wrapping fake presents to be placed under Christmas trees and how to do a 'flat lay' 

were fascinating.  

Students came back to school- excited, refocused with an increased sense of purpose,       

knowing their class room learning has a place in the, "real world of work". Suzie and Julie were 

inspired to look at careers in marketing, where they can incorporate their studies in Retail       

Services and their Certificate III. 

 

Merchandising skills learnt in the class room and at work placement were then embraced as we 

transformed our class room, bringing the festive spirit. By sharing photos of our class room we 

hope to share that festive spirit with our KNHS community and wish you all a very merry        

Christmas and a happy New Year.  
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Photos from Zoo Snooze Excursion 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photos from Girls Day 
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International students Excursion 10th December 2018 
 

On Monday of week 9, thirty five of our International students spent a day first exploring marine 

life in the Sydney Aquarium and later the campus at Sydney University where they visited the  

Nicholson museum and Fisher Library. Everyone had a fantastic time and a few fell in love with 

the university 
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Kingsgrove North High School Presentation Evening 2018 
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Kingsgrove North High School is proudly sponsored by the following organisations. We 

would like to thank and acknowledge our sponsors for their continue support of our 

school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would also like to thank 

and acknowledge the following local businesses that have sponsored and supported 

our classroom calendar for 2018. 

 
1. Abel Trophies       2. City Ford Rockdale 

3. David Jones Removals and Storage  4. Euro Funeral Services 

5. Harvey Norman- Wiley Park    6.HBA Hair by Andy 

7. Jackie’s Floral Gallery     8.Kings Value Chemist 

9. LJ Hooker - Earlwood     10. Professional Tutoring Centre 

11. Telstra Store Campsie     12. Vicinity Centres       

 


